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	In 2005, more than 1,000 California schools will be participating in the NAEP. This will be the largest sample of schools from California ever to participate in NAEP. The assessment includes reading, mathematics, and science. Students are being assessed in grades four, eight, and twelve. Some students will also participate in a civics or economics pilot test.

Also in 2005, the National School Transcript Study will take place. 

Preparations for the 2005 National Assessment of Educational Progress (NAEP) are nearly complete.  Over 90 percent of schools selected to participate have registered and provided their pre-assessment data.

The assessment this year includes reading, mathematics, and science for grades four, eight, and twelve.  Pilot testing of a civics assessment will also take place for grade 8, as will an economics assessment pilot for grade 12.  This year the sample for California was tripled from 2002.  We are hopeful that this larger sample will provide California with better estimates of performance, particularly for our smaller ethnic subgroups.  There are a total of 544 elementary schools, 494 middle schools, and 121 high schools in the sample, for a total of 1159 schools.  The total number of students to be assessed is approximately 26,000.  The assessment period begins on January 25 and ends on March 5, 2005.

The results of the grade four and eight assessments in reading and mathematics will be released in October or November of 2005.  Results of the grade twelve assessment and the science assessments will be released somewhat later, probably in early 2006.  The state only receives state level results for the grade 4 and 8 assessments.  The current grade 12 assessments provide performance estimates only for the nation as a whole.

Also taking place this year is the High School Transcript Study.  The NAEP High School Transcript Study (HSTS) provides information on course offerings and course-taking patterns in the nation's secondary schools, and the relationship of student course-taking patterns to achievement at grade 12 as measured by the National Assessment of Educational Progress (NAEP).  Approximately 150 California high schools are in the national sample.
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